[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]department for
children, schools and families

REWARDING
COMMITMENT



[image: image3.wmf]                                                               

[image: image4.png]L}

Healthy Schools




Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
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Summer 2017: Newsletter  No. 1
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 I hope you have enjoyed the Easter break and made the most of the lovely weather we have had. Welcome back for the Summer term; this is a very short half term with much to pack into only 5 weeks! Preparations are underway for the swimming season, which we hope to start just after half term. There are some repairs needed to the pool, which will be rather costly, so we are very grateful to the FABs for all their fundraising throughout the year, as we receive no government funding for the swimming pool. We have been fortunate enough to “inherit” some great outdoor furniture from the old Damers School, which you may spot dotted around the grounds. The outdoor classroom has now been completed and will be a valuable addition to our outdoor education provision. The funding for this and the cob oven came from a Tesco grant for outdoor education projects. 

Class news 
Teachers will be sending out information about this term’s curriculum in the next week. Yr 3 class assembly was greatly enjoyed by families, staff and children- well done Yr 3. All classes  visited Year 3’s Roman museum and were impressed by how knowledgeable our exhibitors were about this era of history, with some excellent models of Roman buildings on display. They have now started this term’s project on The Stone Age. Yr 4 had a marvellous time on their residential trip to Hooke Court: a great way to meet some of their future middle school classmates and develop essential life skills as well as having lots of fun! This term they will be studying the Jurassic Coast. Reception class are excited about their “Minibeasts” topic, Yr 1 are just embarking on their “Under and Over the Sea” topic and Yr 2 will be learning about different Habitats.
Year 4 Music for All

There has been much excitement in Yr 4 with the delivery of a collection of Samba drums ready for a term’s whole class free instrumental tuition, funded  by central government and the teacher is joining in too! Parents will be invited to a brief performance later in the term.
Clubs/Music lessons
All music lessons and clubs are starting this week. Action Van continues on a Wednesday at 3.20-4.20.. 
More information about sporting clubs/ events will follow soon. Miss Felgate will be running a gardening club on Thursdays at 3.15-4.00 from 4th May. Please return the slip by Tues 2nd if your child would like to join. If the club is over-subscribed we’ll run 2 cycles so that all can take part. Mrs Bostock and Mrs Gillott are planning a Thursday Forest schools club after half term for Years 2-4.
FABs

Our thanks to the FABs for providing such a fun-filled Easter egg hunt on the last day of term, greatly enjoyed by all. 

Internet Safety

The Safer Schools and Communities team will be working with the school on E Safety on Thursday 11th May. Each class will be taking part in a session with the trainers throughout the day, and parents are invited to attend a special parents only session from 2pm-3pm on the day. This is a fantastic opportunity for parents to update their understanding of how to keep their children safe whilst using technology, and how to support their children in the future. This is such an important part of modern life, regardless of the age of your children, and everyone is most welcome to attend.

Assessment
This term a range of statutory and routine ongoing assessments will be taking place. Year 2  assessments in Reading, Writing, Maths and Science are submitted to the local authority. Other statutory assessments are EYFS (end of 1st year in school) and Year 1 Phonics screening. There are big changes ahead in the way children’s progress at school is monitored by the Department of Education; we hope they will be positive ones! We also carry out a range of other assessments across the school to monitor our children’s progress and ensure that we are supporting their learning and development in the best possible way. We believe that learning should be fun and childhood should be a joyous time so we strive to make the whole experience as positive and stress- free as possible. Annual reports will also be sent home towards the end of term.

Cool Kids

Cool Kids is the school- managed Childcare provision for working parents who are unable to collect their children at 3.15 on a Thursday. We are currently over-subscribed, with a waiting list. We are looking to set up a bank of cover staff in case we are ever short-staffed. If you would be interested in this, please contact the school office for more information. (Base Club is a separately–run similar childcare club which operates on Mon-Wed.)
West Knighton Play Park- message from Shaun Gibbs

There will be a meeting on Tues 2nd May at 7 pm at the New Inn skittle alley

We desperately need volunteers for our committee; please come and support us as we may lose the park! Contact Shaun Gibbs, Chairman, on Shaungibbs49@googlemail.com
Parent workshops- Literacy

On Thurs 25th May we are running workshops for parents on ways to support your children with writing. At 9.05 Mrs Gillott will lead a Phonics workshop for Yr 1 parents and at 9.30 there will be “Every child a writer” for parents of children in Rec-Yr2. At 2.30 that afternoon there will be another workshop to support children in Yr 2-4. You may come to more than one session if you like!
Please find below some dates for your diary- others will be added when we have confirmation.
Yours sincerely
Mrs M Austin
Summer term diary dates
	April
	

	Mon 24th
	Term starts

	Fri 28th
	Yr 4 to Fossil Festival

	May
	

	Mon 1st
	Bank holiday – school closed

	Thurs 4th at 4.00pm
	Governors’ Curriculum and Standards committee

	Fri 5th am
	Class photographs

	Mon 8th May
	School Nurse – drop-in 9 am

	Tues 9th
	Governors’ Finance and Building Committee

	Thurs 11th
2-3pm
	Safer Schools Community Team- Internet Safety
Parent workshop

	Thurs 18th at 7- 8pm
	New parents’ evening

	Thurs 18th  
Fri 19th  3.30-5.30
	Bikeability training Yr 4
“

	Tues 23rd at 6.15pm
	Full Governing Body 

	Thurs 25th
	Reception class assembly

	Mon 29th – Fri 2nd June
	Half term

	June
	

	Mon 5th
	2nd half of Summer term starts

	Thurs 8th
	Teddy Bears’ Picnic

	Mon 12th
	School Nurse – Drop-in 9am

New school entrants Stay and Play 1.45-2.45 pm

	Sat 18th
	WW2 Broadmayne Village event

	Mon 19th 9.15 am
	M&M Productions – Treasure Island 

	Tues 20th 1.30 pm 
	Potted Sports (reserve Tues 27th)

	Thurs 22nd 1.45-2.45pm
	New entrants Stay and Play

	Mon 26th- all day
                  3.30-4.30
	Primary Books Fair
Open afternoon for parents

	July
	

	Week beginning Mon 3rd
	DASP Literacy festival

	Tues 4th pm
	Traditional sports day (reserve Tues 11th)

	Wed 5th
	Yr 1 trip to Pizza Express

Yr 2 trip to Thomas Hardye School

	Thurs 6th
	DASP transfer day (visit new classes/schools)

	Tues 11th
	DASP Citizenship ceremony

	Thurs 13th  (tbc)
	In-house football tournament

	Thurs 20th 
	Yr 4 leavers’ assembly

	Fri 21st
	Last day of Summer term


Gardening Club (Please return your slip by Tues 2nd May 17)
I would like my child to attend Gardening Club beginning on Thursday 4th May

Child’s Name: ……………………………………………………………………..
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Child’s Year Group: ……………………………………………

Parent’s Name: ……………………………………………………………………

Parent’s Signature: …………………………………………………………….

The Club is free and open to all year groups. 

Starts at 3.15 and ends at 4pm



In Dorset 
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